Our Lady of Peace Parish 274 Broad St., Salamanca, NY 14779



Parish Office Address: 274 Broad St.

• **Telephone**: 945-4966 • **Website**:

www.olpsalamanca.org

Parish Office Hours:

Monday-Thursday: 9:00 a.m.~4:00 p.m. Friday: 9:00 a.m. ~ 2:00

p.m.

Celebration of Eucharist

Saturday Vigil: 4:30 PM

Sunday: 8:30 and 11:00 AM

Tuesday through Saturday: Consult weekly bulletin.

Holy Days: Consult bulletin.

Celebration of Reconciliation

Saturday Afternoon 4:00 - 4:30 PM Any time upon request.

Anointing of the Sick

Any time upon request.

Pastor: Rev. Mariusz Sierhart **Deacon:** Michael Anderson

Director of Music: Rosalie Kalinowski

Coordinator of Religious Education: Edd Dry

Parish Secretary/Bookkeeper: Brandy Pierce

New Parishioners: We warmly welcome you into the Parish Community and invite you to become active in the various ministries our Parish offers. Contact the parish office to register.

Rite of Christian Initiation is the way the Church prepares an unbaptized person for their sacraments. Persons already baptized in other denominations are also welcomed through this process. Contact the parish office for more information.

Sacrament of Baptism: Parents must attend a Pre-Baptismal Class. Call the parish office for reservations three months in advance.

Sacrament of Confirmation: High School students having completed 9th grade in either a Catholic school or our Religious Education program should contact the parish office.

Sacrament of Matrimony: Arrangements are to be made at least six months before the desired wedding date. Attendance at a marriage preparation program is required.

Mass Intentions for this Week

Tues., July 28th:

5:00 PM †Mothers Day Remembrance

★Wed., July 29th: Saint Martha

8:30 AM †Fathers Day Remembrance

Thurs., July 30th:

5:00 PM †Paula Swartz - Rosemary Ryan

Fri., July 31st: St. Ignatius of Loyola, Priest

★8:30 AM †Mothers Day Remembrance

Sat., Aug. 1st: First Saturday

9:00 AM †Fathers Day Remembrance 4:30 PM †Dolores Rettberg –*Family*

Sun., Aug. 2nd: Eighteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

8:30 AM †Ronald Yehl- Family

SANCTUARY LIGHT

To the Glory of God and In Loving Memory of:

Donald Dry by Family



\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$\$

IN YOUR CHARITY, please keep the following in your prayers....

For the recently deceased:

Thomas Foreman, Ronald LeBlanc, & Paula Swartz

Those who have asked for our prayers for God's healing:

Linda Rail, Joseph Giblin, Alex Newwark, Sandra Carbone, Virginia Smrek, Francis & Eva Bronneberg, Cliff Hogan, Mike Foreman, Brendon Ball, Jeanne Dunne Poole, Darryl John, Holly Walsh Valent, Jean Fisher, Harold Sampson, Bev Rhines, Jean Pascarella, & Marty Zawatski

STEWARDHIP IN FAITH

Thank you for your continued support and generosity to our parish. Each of us has a responsibility to share our resources to help our parish grow in faith. The Lord asks us that we share not from surpluses, but that it be a sacrifice from each person. The collection from last weekend:

All inclusive (reg. & specials) Offertory: \$3399.00

Thank you to all who are sending their envelopes in during this difficult time. Your contributions are greatly appreciated! You may continue to remit envelopes through the mail or if you are attending church, please place your envelopes in the baskets provided.

2020-MASS BOOK

We still have plenty of masses open for scheduling. Please call or stop by the parish office to schedule a Mass for your loved one or friend. Remember that the parish has Memorial cards and Building Fund cards that can be sent in memory of a deceased person. If your special date for a mass has been taken, please consider this as an alternative way to express your sentiments and concern. Call the parish office to make a donation or simply send it via mail.

COVID-19 MASKS FOR PARISHIONERS

Any parishioners who are in need of a mask, please stop by the parish side door. A container at the side door contains masks. If empty please call the parish office, or if you are unable to pick them up arrangements can be made to have one delivered to you.

ROSARY IN THE GARDEN!

Please join us for Rosary in the Garden every Friday at 7:00pm weather permitting. Bring a chair, your mask and Rosary. We hope to see you there.





<u>SOUTHERN TIER CATHOLIC</u> School and Arch Bishop Walsh Academy will be open this coming school year. Registrations are being accepted. Please call 372-8122 to register your child/children.

CATHOLIC CHARITIES THANKS YOU!!

Thank you for your dedication to and support of Appeal 2020. In an unprecedented year, you went above and beyond and we are so grateful! So many individuals and families will be supported, empowered and find wholeness because of your generosity. *The leaders and staff of Appeal 2020 offer their sincere appreciation and thanks!* Peace & Blessings, Deacon Steve Schumer

RETIRED DIOCESAN PRIESTS MEDICAL BENEFITS FUND COLLECTION

Next weekend, August 1st & 2nd, our parish will be participating in the collection for the *Retired Diocesan Priests Medical Benefits Fund*. Thank you in advance for you cooperation. Please give generously to this collection.

THE ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY

The Holy Day will be celebrated on Saturday, August 15th.

Mass time will be at 4:30 PM.

HOLY LAND GIFTS

After masses August 8th & 9th there will be a display of hand made articles for sale including nativity scenes, crucifixes, rosaries, the last supper and many beautiful religious items. Due to the recent interruption of the tourist trade, over 100 Christian families in Bethlehem make their livelihood through the sale of their handmade olive wood Religious articles. Thank you for supporting this project to keep Christians present in the Holy Land of Jesus' birth. May God Bless You!

MOTHERS/ FATHERS DAY REMEMBRANCE

Theresa Bateski by Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Hill Dolores Hill by Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Hill Leo Kosinski Sr. by Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Hill Ed Bateski by Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Hill In Honor of Leo Konsinski Jr. By Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Hill

A VOCATION PRAYER

Although we don't know when this world will end, we do know that the end is always drawing closer. We do not have forever to answer God's call. If God is calling you to a Church vocation, call Fr. Andrew Lauricella at 716-847-5535. You can also check out the "Priest of the Month" stories on our website – www.buffalovocations.org!

MONTHLY REFLECTION

Much writing about the family, for example in letters of the Pope and bishops, emphasizes the mission or tasks of the family – what the family should do, and what we expect of families.

But the intention of this month shifts a bit to what we should do for the family to make their mission possible. This is important because we know the many challenges facing the family today. We see photos of children separated from parents, homeless and refugee children, and the tyranny of the cellphone which interrupts family conversation.

So it is appropriate and indispensable that we pray in accord with the Pope's intention that today's families may be accompanied with love, respect, and guidance. To accompany means to support, encourage, walk with and stand up with and for families.

Who can do this? I think of Church and civil authorities, but first of all, I look to the family itself and to other families. It starts there, with grandparents, relatives and friends. In accepting the sacrament of matrimony, every Christian family pledges to be a sign, witness, model and encouragement to accompany to other families. The sacrament gives grace and power to do this in imitating the Holy Family.

- -With love by reaching out, helping if there is need, by sharing wisdom and experience.
- -With respect, not interfering, but assisting; not replacing, but honoring. The Catholic Catechism (#2219) speaks of respect IN the family for the old and young, the weak and the strong.
- -With guidance, by setting a good example for other families, and by praying for God's Spirit to guide their members.

CARE FOR CREATION

Fair Trade, especially through Catholic Relief Services, is a wonderful opportunity to shop with the environment and our sisters and brothers in poorer countries in mind. You can purchase ethically made promotional products, clothing, and jewelry. Pope Francis encourages us all to live more simply in ways that are life -giving for creation and the humans who share this planet with us. Ethical shopping eliminates mindless impulse buying of products we don't need. Our shopping is less likely to harm the environment and more likely to benefit people. Learn more at http:// ethicaltrade.crs.org/

LOW GLUTEN HOST

Low-gluten altar breads that contain less than .01% gluten are available. Please let Fr. Mario know before mass that you will need one.

